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WHAT IS THE CRA DOING FOR YOU?

Have you been a speaker? Have you been a speak-
er at the CRA Annual Scientific Meeting (ASM)?  
Have you wondered how you did? Would you like 

feedback? We know that peer feedback is valued by all of 
us. Trying to improve our takeaway messages, collaboration 
and interaction with our teaching can be extremely help-
ful. Feedback from colleagues can enable us to assess our 
impact.1 

The CRA is a Royal College-accredited provider of Con-
tinuing Professional Development (CPD) and has contin-
ued to improve the rigour of the delivery of education.2 
CPD is largely delivered to our membership through the 
Annual Scientific Meeting, and the CRA has taken key steps 
in providing peer observation, and developing workshop 
audits for our members and external speakers who pres-
ent to our membership at the ASM since 2017. This year, 
our CPD offering has expanded considerably, with new 
additions to CRA programming including the CRA Review 
Course and Arthritis Society – CRA Research Day. 

ASM speakers and workshop presenters have had an op-
portunity to receive feedback on their presentations, help-
ing them identify both their strengths and areas in which 
they may want to make some changes. Examples of feedback 
provided related to the opening of the session, presenta-
tion quality, use of presentation tools, conclusions, engage-
ment, balance and bias, as well as specific comments for 
the presenter. Independent workshop audits are required 
for accreditation and help to ensure that interactivity stan-
dards are achieved.

At the 2019 CRA ASM in Montreal, physician volunteers 
from the Education Committee and the Annual Scientific 
Meeting Program Committee, provided peer-to-peer assess-
ment. There were 22 reviews of speakers and 14 reviews 
of workshops. These consistently demonstrated that the 
speakers and workshops were achieving a high level of ex-
cellence. Our esteemed 2019 Dunlop-Dottridge Lecturer, 
Dr. Gilles Boire, commented that he was certainly looking 
forward to this peer observation. In follow-up, he stated 
that ”it is very good to receive feedback, as we do not know 
the audience’s thoughts. In a way, it may be frustrating 
without good feedback. Supportive feedback helps with the 
next presentation.”

Given the significant positive feedback from presenters, 
peer observers and workshop auditors, the CRA Education 
Committee and Annual Scientific Meeting continue to plan 
to have these available, including during the upcoming 
2020 meeting in Victoria. Thank you to all of our volunteers 
and staff who facilitate these programs. The CRA has an on-
going commitment to providing high quality professional 
education. If you have questions or would like more infor-
mation about participating in this activity, please contact 
Claire McGowan at cmcgowan@rheum.ca.
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Attendees of the CRA Annual Scientific Meeting (ASM) 2019 
watch a presentation at the Fairmont Hotel in Montreal.




